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August 14, 2024 

 

Mr. Mike Wich, Chairman, Nominating Committee 
c/o Will Coffman, Counsel – Corporate Affairs & Governance 

Birmingham District Office 
International Code Council 

900 Montclair Road 

Birmingham, AL 35213 
 

Re: Board of Directors Letter of Support 
 

Dear Mr. Wich: 
 

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Washington State Association of Fire Marshals, we are writing to you today to 
express our support for Randy Metz for Section A Director on the International Code Council’s Board of Directors. Randy 

is an active member of the IAFC Fire & Life Safety Section, as well as the California Fire Prevention Officers, where he 

served as President of the Southern California Chapter in 2015. He currently serves as co-chair of the Legislative 
Committee and as a member of the Southern California Code Development Committee. Randy currently serves ICC as the 

Chair of the Fire Service Membership Council representing IAFC Western Chiefs and as a two term member of the 
International Fire Code Development Committee.  Randy received the coveted William E. Fox award from the Southern 

California Fire Prevention Officers in 2018 which exemplifies outstanding efforts and development in the field of fire 

prevention, as well as the Fire Official of the Year Award in 2018, presented by the California Building Officials. 
  

Randy has been involved at the local, regional, state and national level for many years and we feel he will be a great 
asset to the ICC Board of Directors. Please accept this letter as our support for Randy Metz as the Section A Director on 

the ICC board of Directors. 
  

We appreciate your time and your help in this. 

 
 

Respectfully, 
 

 

Thomas J. Maloney, MBA/PA, CFO, EFO, FM 
Assistant Chief/Fire Marshal - President  

Washington State Association of Fire Marshals 
 

CC: WSAFM Board of Directors  


